# RIDGELY PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

The May 24, 2017 meeting of the Ridgely Planning Commission was called to order by Martin Sokolich @ 7:00pm.

<u>Attendance:</u> Committee President: Martin Sokolich, Committee Member: Rob McQuade, Committee Member: Dale Mumford and Committee Member: Jeff Garrett. Also in attendance were: Melissa Leonard – Asst. Clerk Treasurer, and Betty Jean Mumford. Rob made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from April 26, 2017 and Jeff 2nd.

All were in favor!

#### **Old Business**

A review of last month's meeting was done to catch Jeff up to speed.

#### **New Business**

Due to the MML (Maryland Municipal League) Summer Conference, our June meeting will be cancelled. The next meeting will be held in July as scheduled.

## Reports and Updates

An email has been sent to Caroline County Planning office to see where they are with the updates to our Zoning Ordinance.

### **Open Discussion**

There was an inquiry of if the Greenhouse project out at the Tech Park was still coming to fruition. I explained that as far as I know, it was still on schedule.

Dale wondered if it was necessary for us to approve Pierson's occupying the former MDR building. I explained to him that there was nothing to discuss. It fits the current zoning for that location.

Next Meeting Scheduled for July 26, 2017 @ 7:00pm – if needed Meeting adjourned @ 7:18pm, motioned by Rob and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Jeff Respectfully Submitted be Melissa Leonard – Asst. Clerk Treasurer